










 

 
 

 
 

 

 

When I entered the Coca-Cola Company’s “ Whom do you 
choose” Program, asking for the opportunity to carry the 
Olympic Torch, I was asked to state my reasons for 
wanting to be a Torch bearer. My answer was: 
 
As a veteran of WW2, who served in the 8th AF and 
survived a year as a P.O.W. in Stalag XVII B, I would 
consider it a privilege to carry the torch in remembrance of 
those who fought with us; both the living and the dead. As 
I run, I shall think of their hands being on the Torch, with 
mine. Our last Hurrah. 
 
I was selected in May of 1996. On July 17, after a 
ceremony at the Peachtree City’s Plaza, I carried the 
Flame one kilometer, past huge crowds of cheering 
spectators, to the accompaniment of thundering music. An 
unforgettable experience! 
 
In an effort to keep my word, I listed the names of my old 
friends, my combat crew members and my close friends 
from P.O.W. days on a small piece of paper. I folded it and 
taped it to the palm of my right hand. 
 

 


